
resident spotlight

Sr. Catherine Waldron, OSU: Cougar Educator 
In 2013, Regina Health Center (RHC) welcomed the Ursuline Sisters of Cleveland following 

the order’s difficult decision to close the Saint Angela Center, which cared for its aging 

sisters. Sister Catherine Waldron (formerly Sr. St. Ann), OSU, was one of the first 25 

Ursuline sisters to be welcomed at Regina Health Center. Her sibling, Sister Angela Marie 

Waldron, OSU, was actually one of the first two to arrive, and went home to God shortly 

after her arrival. At RHC, Sr. Catherine continues to touch the lives of many with her gentle 

smile and willingness to reach out to others. Luckily for everyone at RHC, she has had 

much practice in perfecting her kind demeanor.

During her working years, Sr. Catherine was a model Catholic 

educator. From 1982 to 2013, Sr. Catherine served at Lake 

Catholic High School in Mentor, Ohio, as an English composition 

teacher, assistant principal and principal from 1989-2006. After 

retiring from her duties as principal, she served as an English 

tutor until 2013.

Sr. Catherine was inducted into Lake Catholic’s Hall of 

Excellence in 2007 for “having loyalty, integrity, long-term 

dedication, and unwavering understanding and passion for the 

school’s mission statement.” She had many accomplishments while principal, including 

integrating computer technology into the curriculum, establishing an endowment and a 

board, and much more. Lake Catholic also won several athletic state championships during 

her time there (Go Cougars!).

She touched many lives as an educator, including one family who was so moved by her 

brand of Catholic values around educating students that they recently established  
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“In my ministry, I have 

worked with and seen 

the example of very 

competent priests and 

pastoral ministers, but 

no one can match the 

work, commitment and 

dedication of Sr. St. Ann.”

— Father David Woost



RHC IS CLEARLY 
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MISSION AND 

THAT IS BECAUSE 
OF THE ONGOING 
COMMITMENT OF 

THE FOUNDERS, 
THE SISTERS OF 
CHARITY OF ST. 

AUGUSTINE.

a win-win relationship
Peanut butter and jelly. Coffee and donuts. Milk and cookies. They’re all foods that just naturally 
go together. I’d like to think we at Regina Health Center (RHC) have a similar relationship with the 
Sisters of Charity of St. Augustine. Without the generosity of the Sisters of Charity of St. Augustine, 
there would be no RHC. Based on a collaborative approach to determining need among the 
religious, they converted much of their Mt. Augustine Motherhouse into a state-of-the-art nursing 
facility dedicated to serving the aging religious. With ongoing sponsorship and strategic vision, they 
have continued to help RHC fulfill our mission through their health care expertise and dedication. 
The Sisters of Charity were founded by the first Bishop of Cleveland to begin Catholic health care 
in 1851. Today, new needs and services enable long-term care services to meet the needs of the 
population in Northeast Ohio.

RHC was able to open in 1993 because of collaboration among many congregations. Throughout 
these 23 years, we have ensured that the members of as many as 21 congregations receive the 
highest caliber health care services in the midst of the significant elements of religious life, spiritual 
care, social care and congregational life—of which the religious have lived most of their lives.

It may be a real personal loss when elderly religious members must leave the familiarity of their home 
for health care reasons. Prior to RHC’s innovative model, congregations would be challenged to care for 
their own members both from the standpoint of quality of service and financial support. RHC enables 
members of religious communities and clergy to receive quality, faith-based care while maintaining 
the support and identity of their own religious order. With tremendous acceptance and participation 
among the area religious, we have been blessed to serve hundreds of men and women religious from 
numerous congregations and clergy from the Dioceses of Cleveland and Youngstown.

RHC is clearly a success in achieving its mission and that is because of the ongoing commitment 
of the founders, the Sisters of Charity of St. Augustine. The faith-based, community environment 
they established lives on today as RHC is rich in the spirit of so many residents who have dedicated 
their lives to serving God’s people. That is why we are so blessed to be part of the ministries of the 
Sisters of Charity Health System.   

MARK C. YANTEK, LNHA

Executive Director, Regina Health Center
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The Sister Catherine Waldron (Sister St. Ann) 

Scholarship endowment fund at Lake Catholic High 

School in her honor. The fund will be awarded annually 

to students with financial need.

Father David Woost served as chaplain at Lake 

Catholic while Sr. Catherine was principal. He was 

inspired by the leadership of the Ursuline Sisters at 

the school and wrote to the order’s congregational 

leader about his experience, and how he learned and 

grew in his ministry there. He commented on the 

order’s outstanding dedication, diligent service and 

unbreakable commitment. In a separate conversation 

about Sr. Catherine, he said, “From the very beginning 

of my tenure at Lake Catholic, Sr. St. Ann was extremely 

patient with me as I tried to make the transition into 

high school ministry. In my ministry, I have worked 

with and seen the example of very competent priests 

and pastoral ministers, but no one can match the work, 

commitment and dedication of Sr. St. Ann. She was the 

best person with whom I ever worked.”

Sister Susan Bremer, OSU, a member of the leadership 

team for the Ursuline Sisters of Cleveland, also had 

high praise. She said, “Sr. Catherine is one who always 

shunned the spotlight—in her ministry she did what she 

did because it was the right thing to do and because she 

was committed to her students, families and colleagues, 

not because of any ‘glory’ she might gain.”

While Sr. Catherine has 

typically avoided the spotlight, 

her brother, Harold Waldron, 

and sister, Sr. Brigetta Waldron, 

OSU, were happy that her 

accomplishments would be 

shared with a larger crowd. 

“I am certain that she, her 

Lake Catholic family, our family and your reading 

audience will not only be impressed with the highlights 

of Sr. Catherine’s career but with the great care and 

understanding she is receiving at Regina Health Center/

Mount Augustine,” said Harold.

RHC Executive Director Mark Yantek said serving  

Sr. Catherine and all of the Ursuline Sisters has been 

an honor. He said, “We are proud to serve the Ursuline 

Sisters and all of our residents with the health care 

needs of their aged and infirmed community members. 

Sr. Catherine is very special to us and we are honored to 

play an important role in her health and spiritual care.” 

resident spotlight: Sr. Catherine Waldron continued from page 1

Sr. Catherine with her sister (left), Sr. Brigetta Waldron, OSU, and 
brothers Harold and Patrick Waldron.

Sr. Catherine (formerly Sr. St. Ann) with Bruce and Debbie Jarosz,  
who are Lake Catholic High School supporters.
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The donor listing on these pages 

represents Circle of Giving Society 

members of $100 or more who made  

gifts in 2015, as well as those whose 

continued support has accumulated  

to milestone levels.

LIFETIME BENEFACTORS
INDIVIDUAL ACCUMULATED GIVING OF $25,000+

Margaret Berta*
Mary Jane and John G. Breen
Margaret Anne Brosnan*
Karen and George W. Daverio, Jr.
Florence M. Dinter Trust*
Ann Doran Walsh*
Patricia Droba
Cecilia A. Dzurec*
Frank L. Grdina*
Mary Ellen and John Grecol*
Ann Gullufio*
Jean G. Morgan Trust*

Mark A. Kadzielski
Kathleen C. and Charles J. Koch
Maryellen and Robert* Kraus
Agnes M. and Robert C. Maynard
Pamela Erb-Melville and David W. Melville
Katie M. and Raymond Murphy
Anne Marie and Sam Petros
Janet M. Pfeiffer*
Nancy A. Rego*
Marilyn and Thomas Rego
Agnes M. Seib*
Janet and Dr. Indu M. Sonpal
Barbara Soucek
Joseph G. Spagnuolo
M. Irene Starn*
Wenceslaus Vozobule*
Klara Weisenberger*
Lynn and Mark J. Yanke

ORGANIZATION ACCUMULATED GIVING  

OF $50,000+

Anonymous (1)
Eva L. & Joseph M. Bruening Foundation
Catholic Charities
Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament

Congregation of St. Joseph
Dairymens
Diocese of Parma
Diocese of Youngstown
Dominican Sisters of Peace
Donley’s Inc.
Harold & Catherine Folk  
   Charitable Foundation
The  GAR Foundation
H.C.S. Foundation
William H. Kilcawley Charitable Fund
Koch Foundation, Inc.
Lakehurst Foundation
Arthur B. McBride, Sr. Family Foundation
John P. Murphy Foundation
National Religious Retirement Office
F. J. O’Neill Charitable Corporation
The  M.G. O’Neil Foundation
W. O’Neil Foundation
Poor Clare Colletines
The Poor Clares of Perpetual Adoration
Charles E. & Mabel M. Ritchie  
   Memorial Foundation
Saint Ann Foundation
Sisters of Charity Foundation of Cleveland

THANK YOU
The spring issue of the Heart of Regina Health Center newsletter calls on us to congratulate the many 

loyal and wonderful donors who made gifts to this ministry in 2015. They are recognized for keeping our 

special residents in their hearts and Regina Health Center at the forefront of their generosity. In 2015, 

loyal donors made gifts totaling $866,000. Gifts came through various fundraising activities, including 

the spring Grateful Hearts appeal and the fall Let There Be Light Christmas appeal, Holy-In-One Golf 

Outing, estates and memorials. Gifts were received from individuals, businesses, family and corporate 

foundations, and from numerous religious congregations. 

Collectively, all gifts enable RHC to provide our religious, priests, moms, dads, family members and 

friends with care that goes above and beyond. We simply couldn’t do it without you. Please celebrate 

yourself for demonstrating your kindness and generosity through your gifts to RHC, and know that  

you are being prayed for at daily Mass. We ask that you pray for this ministry.

OUR 2015 DONORS

*Deceased

Recognition levels are based on the receipted gift amounts.

One loving heart  

sets another on fire.
— AT TRIBUTED TO ST. AUGUSTINE



Sisters of Charity Health System, Inc.
Sisters of Charity of Cincinnati
Sisters of Charity of St. Augustine
The Sisters of Notre Dame
Sisters of The Incarnate Word
SOAR!
Summa Health System
Ursuline Sisters of Cleveland

REGINA SOCIETY
PLANNED GIFTS

Anonymous (2)
Rita A. Burdick
Fr. James M. Cassidy
Marie A. Christopher
Anne and Dr. Robert M. Eiben*
Karen M. Frey
Ruth H. and Joseph G.* Graskemper
John and Drenda Heydel
Olga M. Horvath
Margaret F. Keehner*
Dorothy A. Motta
Pamela Shuman
Edward J. Spirko
Lucille K. Ursem*
Wenceslaus Vozobule*
Klara Weisenberger*
Candy Young
Delores Young
Edward N. Zajac

ACCUMULATED GIVING $10,000-24,999

Anonymous (3)
Lamarr and Dr. Karl S. Alfred*
Eileen and Richard M. Blair
Jean and Gerald M. Boldt
Louis Bontempo
Fr. Charles L. Byrider*
Joan A. and Edward J. Conrad, Jr. 
John K. Dieling*
Edward J. Doran*
Margaret D. and Dr. William J. Fayen
Sheila and Brian J. Flannery
Linnet and Robert J. Fritz
Theresa F. and Hubert J.* Golden
Kathleen A. and Philip J. Guban
Ann and John A.* Haag
Elsie N. and Frank Hefferle*
Drenda K. and John M. Heydel
Joanne and Lee C. Howley
John Hrobsky
Jo Ann and Eugene L. Kramer
Catherine and Paul Leimkuehler*
Lucille S. Licht*
Marie and August* LoPresti
Michael J. Mileca
Nancy A. and Thomas M.* O’Donnell
Nacy A. Panzica
Most Reverend A. James Quinn*
Kathleen* Peter G. Reibold
Rebecca C. and Kenneth A. Rocco
Beverly and Frank S. Sara

Virginia and Paul G. Schloemer
Barbara K. and Dudley P.* Sheffler
Joseph Sopko, Sr.*
Drs. Elizabeth P. Macintyre  
   and Joseph A. Sopko
Helen F. Stokes*
Evelyn and John J.* Tominey
Irene A. and John J. Waldron
Sherry and Lawrence A. Ward
Marie and John F. Wilhelmy, Jr.
Eva and David C. Wilmot
Mary Helen and Bruce Wright
Robert J. Zavagno*

GRATEFUL HEARTS  
TRIBUTE SOCIETY
PERMANENT HONORS AND MEMORIALS

In memory of Patrick J. Brosnan
In memory of Mary Barrett Brosnan
In memory of Margaret Anne Brosnan
In memory of Elizabeth Carraher
In memory of Thomas J. Fleming
In memory of Donald A. Gedeon
In memory of Mary Ellen and John Grecol
In memory of Ruth Marian Raybuck
In memory of Lois Soss
In memory of Sister Siena Ward, OP

ANNUAL GIVING

CIRCLE OF ABUNDANT JOY

INDIVIDUALS $5,000+

Anonymous (1)
Miss Margaret Anne Brosnan*
Ms. Elizabeth M. Fleming
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Fritz
Mrs. Mary E. Grecol*
Mr. and Mrs. Charles J. Koch
Drs. Elizabeth P. Macintyre  
    and Joseph A. Sopko
Mr. David W. Melville  
    and Mrs. Pamela M. Erb-Melville
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Waldron
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence A. Ward
Mr. and Mrs. David C. Wilmot
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Wright
Mr. and Mrs. Mark J. Yanke

FOUNDATIONS & ORGANIZATIONS $10,000+

Anonymous (1)
Congregation of St. Joseph
Cotabish Charitable Foundation
Koch Foundation, Inc.
Lakehurst Foundation
The M.G. O’Neil Foundation 
Sisters of Charity of St. Augustine
Sisters of The Incarnate Word
The Sisters of Notre Dame
Ursuline Sisters of Cleveland

CIRCLE OF ABIDING LOVE

INDIVIDUALS $1,000-4,999

Anonymous (3)
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald G. Barber
Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Blair
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald M. Boldt
Mr. Louis Bontempo
Mrs. Evelyn R. Carroll
Mr. David Comiono
Mr. and Mrs. George W. Daverio, Jr.
Ms. Mary A. DiDonato
Mr. and Mrs. David Edmonds
Father S. Michael Franz
Ms. Karen M. Frey
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas J. Ganim
Mrs. Lana J. Graber and Mr. John O’Patka
Dr. and Mrs. Randolph M. Heinle
Mr. and Mrs. M. John Heydel
Mrs. Margaret Howley
Mr. Mark A. Kadzielski
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard A. Krysinski
Reverend James G. Maloney
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Marsh
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Maurer
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Maynard
Mr. Michael J. Mileca
Ms. Maureen O’Neill-Laszlo and  
    Mr. Charles K. Laszlo
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Orr
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Parker
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick J. Powers
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Rivera
Judge and Mrs. Kenneth A. Rocco

Mr. and Mrs. Frank S. Sara
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Seeman
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Simia
Mr. Joseph G. Spagnuolo
Ms. Robin Stursa
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley F. Szwed
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Walton
Ms. Margaret W. Wong, Esq.

FOUNDATIONS & ORGANIZATIONS $5,000-9,999

Benedictine Monks
Diocese of Parma
Dominican Sisters of Peace
Donley’s Inc.
Clara Faber Foundation
Harold & Catherine Folk  
    Charitable Foundation
JAH Foundation
Kenneth L. Calhoun Charitable Trust
Pat Catan’s Craft Centers

CIRCLE OF DEEP PEACE

INDIVIDUALS $500-999

Anonymous (1)
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Bulk
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Cinadr
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred B. Cinch
Mr. Dale Economus
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Feola
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Flannery
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Gallucci, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Donald E. Ganim
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Mr. and Mrs. Adam S. Gockowski
Dr. and Mrs. Terrence Hogan
Michael P. Hopkins, M.D.
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Kadlec
Mr. and Mrs. David E. Karam
Mr. and Mrs. Terrence P. Kessler
Mrs. Debbie Korce
Mr. and Mrs. Leslie Lipski
Mr. Richard Lobalzo
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Marchetta
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Marron
Mr. and Mrs. John P. McGinty
Ms. Mary C. McGuirk
Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Milne
Mr. and Mrs. Charles J. Nock
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Pisarski
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Powers
Mr. Matthew Reed
Dr. and Mrs. Douglas A. Regula
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Rogers
Ms. Elaine J. Rozic
Mr. Gerald Schroer, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Russell L. Simeone
Ms. Denise M. Simeone
Dr. and Mrs. Indu M. Sonpal
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher J. Swift
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Szy
Ms. Mercita A. Thailing
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Vallorz, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael B. Vislosky
Ms. Christina Walker and  
    Mr. James McNealy
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Welsh
Mrs. Francina Yanak
Mrs. Delores Young and Ms. Candy Young

FOUNDATIONS & ORGANIZATIONS $1,000-4,999

Absolute Pharmacy, Inc.
Alumni Association of Mercy School of Nursing
Arthur B. McBride, Sr. Family Foundation
BakerHostetler LLP
Buckeye Corrugated Inc.
Cascade Auto Group
Cascade Orthopedic Supply, Inc.
Catholic Charities
Cavanagh Hoyt & Associates LLC
Charles E. & Mabel M. Ritchie  
    Memorial Foundation
Congregation of the Blessed Sacrament
First Catholic Slovak Ladies Association
Hickory Harvest Foods
House of LaRose
HW&Co.
KeyBank
Lloyd L. and Louise K. Smith  
    Memorial Foundation
Lubrizol Corporation
Maloney & Novotny
Medline Industries, Inc.
Musca Family Charitable Fund
Nerone & Sons, Inc.
Order of the Alhambra Al Jana Caravan 159
Poor Clare Colletines
R.A.P. Protein
S.A. Comunale Co. Inc.
Senior TV
Sisters of Charity of Cincinnati

St. John Medical Center
The  Hoffman Group
The  Lehner Family Foundation
Therapy in Motion
Welty Family Foundation
Zenith Systems, LLC

CIRCLE OF UNFAILING HOPE

INDIVIDUALS $300-499

Reverend Arthur Bacher
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Banyas
Dr. and Mrs. John A. Bastulli
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Berk
Mr. Gerald G. Bernar, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Bogdan
Mr. Terrence Brennan
Mrs. Carol S. Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Cinadr
Mr. Mark A. Doyle
Mr. and Mrs. Neil Evans
Mr. Paul Gabrail
Reverend Thomas C. Gilles
Mr. and Mrs. Philip J. Guban
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Hudacko
Mr. and Mrs. John Kozdron
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene L. Kramer
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Kraus
Mr. and Mrs. Wade Maupin
Dr. and Mrs. Daniel K. Menyah
Ms. Jo-Ann Moritz
Mr. and Mrs. Frank R. Osborne
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Patton
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Pisarski
Mrs. Angela M. Rawlins
Mr. and Mrs. Michael P. Rickey
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph L. Ruby
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy F. Scanlon
Mr. Anthony Smole
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur P. Smyth
Mr. Richard P. Wancho
Mr. John J. Weiss
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Wilhelmy, Jr.
Ms. Angela Zaccardelli

FOUNDATIONS & ORGANIZATIONS $600-999

Akron Tractor & Equipment, Inc.
CBIZ/Mayer Hoffman McCann
Great Western Open Memorial Committee
ProBAKE Inc.
RelMec Mechanical LLC
Total Benefits Advisors

CIRCLE OF GENTLE COMPASSION

INDIVIDUALS $100-299

Anonymous (8)
Mr. and Mrs. Bill  Adams
Mr. and Mrs. Larry Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne F. Asmus
Mr. George F. Bailey, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Baran
Ms. Carol E. Bartu
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald E. Bates
Mr. and Mrs. Donald A. Bay
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Beltavski
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Bena
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Bergold

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Bernar
Mr. Ryan Bir
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard J. Blaha
Ms. Barbara A. Bobula
Mr. Steve Boehnlein
Mr. and Mrs. Michael P. Bohan
Mr. John Bolick
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Brncick
Mr. and Mrs. Carl R. Bryan
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Buckley
Mrs. Rita A. Burdick
Mr. John M. Burdick
Ms. Kathleen A. Byrnes
Mr. Brandon Calhoun
Ms. Gayle A. Campbell
Mr. Michael Caprez
Ms. Angela Caruso
Mr. Dan Catan
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Catanzarite
Mr. and Mrs. Scott E. Catanzarite
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Cecero
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Chaney
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Charton
Drs. Richard and Dolores Christie
Mrs. Marie A. Christopher
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald A. Chura
Mr. David R. Cinadr
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Converse
Mrs. Colleen C. Cooney and Mr. John Cooney
Mrs. Rosemary E. Corcoran
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Costello
Mrs. Mary Ann Cowden
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Craft
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Crane
Ms. Wendy Crist
Ms. Marianne Crosley
Mr. and Mrs. Dominic Cugini
Mr. Bill Dabb
Mr. and Mrs. John R. D’Agati
Ms. Rita M. D’Alessandro
Mr. Edward Decker
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent F. DeCrane
Ms. Kay B. Degrandis
Mr. Marcus Dehler
Mr. and Mrs. David Della Donna
Ms. Carole A. Delzeith
Mr. Walter Demczar
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Derrick
Mr. and Mrs. George B. Dietzel
Dr. and Mrs. Louis D’Isidori
Mrs. Bernice M. Dodds
Mr. and Mrs. Robert P. Dominak
Mr. Rolfe Egenes
Mr. and Mrs. Carl J. Eging
Mrs. John P. Ellison
Mr. and Mrs. Gary A. Elton
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas K. Erb
Mr. and Mrs. Rocco Esposito
Dr. and Mrs. Ernest R. Estep
Mr. and Mrs. Dale F. Fashinpaur
Ms. Nancy Filo
Mr. and Mrs. Gregg Finkler
Ms. Mary Ann Fischer
Ms. Mary K. Flanagan
Mr. and Mrs. Edward W. Fleming
Mr. Jason Fleming
Mr. Scott Fletcher
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Mr. and Mrs. James Fox
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald E. Fuerst
Mr. Joseph Geiger
Ms. Rose Giangiobbe
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Gilchrist
Mr. James M. Gilchrist
Mr. and Mrs. David Gilgenbach
Mr. Wilmer Gilmore
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Gliebe
Reverend Richard A. Gonser
Mrs. Ruth H. Graskemper
Mr. and Mrs. Norman H. Green
Mr. and Mrs. Fred G. Griech
Mr. Robert H. Gries
Ms. Candace Grisi
Mr. and Mrs. Henry S. Grosel
Ms. Luda Grossman
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Gulick
Ms. Elizabeth Ann Hagen
Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Hart
Ms. Joyce Haynes
Mrs. M. Eileen Hegarty
Mr. and Mrs. Richard T. Heine
Mr. and Mrs. Fausto G. Hidalgo
Ms. Christine M. Hilts
Mr. and Mrs. Richard T. Hohan
Mr. Josh Holden
Reverend Mark L. Hollis
Mr. Henry Holtcamp
Mr. and Mrs. William Homan
Ms. Kathleen A. Hronek
Ms. M. Sue Hudec
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Hughes
Mrs. Anne M. Hughes
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Husek
Reverend Waltert Hyclak
Ms. Nancy Ilg
Ms. Patricia Januszkiewicz
Reverend Lawrence Jurcak
Mr. Daniel J. Juris
Mr. Ken Kadlec
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Kaforey
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Kasmarcak
Louise J. Keating, MD
Dr. Michael and Dr. Cynthia Kelley
Mr. Bob Kille
Mr. and Mrs. Azziz Killeen
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Kirk
Mr. and Mrs. John Klee
Mr. and Mrs. George E. Kneier, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Knotek
Ms. Ruth Koehl
Mr. and Mrs. Alex I. Koler
Mr. Norbert Kraszewski
Ms. Linda L. Kwasnicka
Ms. Geri Labuda
Ms. Marie Labuda
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Lalli
Dr. and Mrs. John T. Lanning, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Alex J. Lazar, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Matt W. Levoy
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Liccardi
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Liccardi
Ms. Joan Luxon
Mr. and Mrs. Seth Luxon
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Mahl
Mr. Carl M. Majewski

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Manfredi
Ms. Hannah M. Mangan
Mr. and Mrs. Frank J. Manista
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel T. Marchetta, Jr.
Mr. Thomas R. Marco
Mr. and Mrs. James Luciano
Ms. Carol A. Markis
Mrs. Esther Marsiglio
Mrs. Patricia Mascolo
Mr. and Mrs. Robert K. Mase
Mr. and Mrs. Roger M. Matusek
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel A. Matuszewski
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher R. Mayer
Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Mayer
Mr. and Mrs. Michael P. McFadden
Reverend Thomas A. McGovern
Mrs. Ellen McIntyre
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Meadows
Ms. Helen Merk
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Merkel
Ms. Stephanie Messina
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Miklich
Mr. and Mrs. Edward R. Mileti
Mr. and Mrs. Don Misheff
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Moldovanyi
Mrs. Dorothy A. Motta
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Mulac
Ms. Maureen R. Murman
Ms. Karen Murphy
Mrs. Alice Nelson
Mrs. Marcia M. Nock
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Oakar
Mr. Dave O’Brien
Mr. and Mrs. Paul G. Olecki
Rev. Donald P. Oleksiak
Mr. Robert Onorato
Mr. James Otis
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Pacyna
Mr. Jacob Pease
Ms. Tracy Penrose
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. Pentek
Most Reverend Anthony M. Pilla
Reverend Joseph H. Piskura
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph G. Ponyik
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel R. Potopsky, Sr.
Mrs. Bernice Raineri
Ms. Pasqua Rantucci
Mr. Dustin Rawlin
Mr. Mark Riegel
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Rody
Mr. Dominic Ruby
Mr. Mark Ruby, Jr.
Ms. Susan Rudin
Ms. Joanne Saporito
Ms. Jacqueline C. Scanlon
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne D. Schmidt
Mr. and Mrs. Harry P. Schmidt
Mr. Pete Schram
Ms. Marion E. Schuckert
Mr. Mark Seryak
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Sevek
Mr. Anthony Sgro
Ms. Barbara Shumaker
Mr. and Mrs. James W. Sikon
Mr. Kevin L. Smith
Mr. Leo N. Smith
Mr. Paul J. Soska III

Judge and Mrs. Leo M. Spellacy
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Spirko
Mr. Kenneth S. Spirko
Mr. and Mrs. Edward W. Stanzeski
Dr. and Mrs. James Steed
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Stefanko
Mr. and Mrs. James Sterley
Mr. and Mrs. David K. Stewart
Mr. Richard Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. Terry D. Stilla
Mr. William B. Stiller
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Strahler
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Sullivan
Ms. Marjorie A. Swindell
Mr. Steven Szy
Dr. and Mrs. Alan A. Tambe
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph N. Tenik
Mr. and Mrs. Mark M. Tepper
Mr. and Mrs. Lindsay M. Thomas
Ms. Ruth Thomas
Mr. Erick G. Till
Dr. and Mrs. Rolando S. Tiu
Ms. Rose Marie Torma
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene J. Trela
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Urbanski
Ms. Joan Vallero
Mr. and Mrs. James K. Valus
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey C. Van Fossen
Mr. and Mrs. James Venner
Mr. Jonathan Veres
Mr. and Mrs. Craig R.  Vernick
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Verrecchia
Mrs. Ute L. Vilfroy
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Wadowick
Mr. Gregory C. Walk
Ms. Maria Waller
Reverend Francis P. Walsh
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick J. Walsh
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Wargo
Ms. Debbie Warman
Mrs. Jeretta Weiss
Father Edward F. Weist
Mr. Thomas M. Welsh, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. R. Mark Wernig
Dr. and Mrs. Frank Westmeyer
Mrs. Judy Whitwell
Dr. Sally Wilson
Dr. and Mrs. Edward G. Wilt
Mr. Paul Woznicki
Reverend Paul J. Wysocki
Mr. Ronald Yackly  
     and Mrs. Jeanne Geisman Yackly
Mr. and Mrs. Mark C. Yantek
Ms. Kathleen T. Young

FOUNDATIONS & ORGANIZATIONS $300-599

Carmel of the Holy Family
Cleveland Indians
Fedeli Family Charitable Foundation
Independence Excavating, Inc.
M & M Management and Consulting, Inc.
Par Electrical Contractors, Inc.
River Valley Paper Co.
Sisters of Charity Foundation of Canton
The Maynard Family Foundation
TMWelsh Consulting, LLC

*Deceased
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We thank the many other donors who made thoughtful gifts to Regina Health Center in 2015. Please consider joining one of our Circle Giving Societies in 2016. We regret if we have 

inadvertently excluded or misspelled any names. Please call the mission support and donor relations office at 330.659.5132 so that we can correct any errors. Thank you.



Please consider leaving 
Regina Health Center in 
your will. You can designate 
funds for general operating 
or the Regina Health 
Center Endowment Fund. 
The proper beneficiary 
designation is:

Regina Health Center
5232 Broadview Road
Richfield, Ohio  44286

Tax ID Number:  
34-1722394

Thank you!

IT’S CHARITABLE GIFT ANNUITY TIME

WHY A REGINA HEALTH CENTER CHARITABLE GIFT ANNUITY?  

—  Easy to set up through the RHC Mission Support and Donor Relations Office

—  No setup or legal fees

—  Reliable income stream for life

—  Charitable income tax deduction in the year of setup

—  Partially tax-free income in most cases

—  Higher income potential compared to bank CDs and most dividend income

—  Capital gains savings on gifts of appreciated assets

—  Enjoy benefits of membership in RHC’s Regina Society

—  �Satisfaction of supporting the mission of caring for the elderly religious,  
diocesan priests and lay residents who call RHC home.

WHAT IS A REGINA HEALTH CENTER CHARITABLE GIFT ANNUITY?

A charitable gift annuity is a charitable gift. To establish a charitable gift annuity with 
RHC, you sign a simple agreement in our office. In exchange for your irrevocable gift of 
cash, securities or other assets, RHC will pay you and another, if desired, a fixed sum 
four times each year for life.

The minimum payout age for a Regina Health Center Charitable Gift Annuity is 60 and 
the minimum gift amount is $10,000. Payout rates are based on your age, so the older 
you are, the higher the payout rate. Payments can be mailed or deposited directly to 
your checking or savings account.

In most cases, part of each payment is tax free, which increases the after-tax value. 
If you give appreciated securities, you will save by paying tax on only a portion of the 
appreciation. In addition, capital gains tax will be spread out over many years rather 
than being due in the year of your gift.

You can establish a deferred gift annuity now and request payments at a later date.  
The longer you defer your payments, the higher the payout rate.

The table below shows how a person age 70 will benefit from an immediate and a deferred 

charitable gift annuity.

SAMPLE $10,000 CASH CHARITABLE GIFT ANNUITY ILLUSTRATION FOR INDIVIDUAL AGE 70

GIFT ANNUITY TYPE	 PAYOUT RATE	 EQUIVALENT RATE	 CURRENT YEAR CHARITABLE	 QUARTERLY 
				    OF RETURN	 INCOME TAX DEDUCTION	 PAYMENT	

 
Immediate Annuity	 5.1%	 8.1%	 $4,001.70	 $127.50

Deferred Annuity 
1st payment 3/31/2017	 5.7%	 9.0%	 $4,381.50	 $142.50

*Example uses marginal income tax bracket of 34.685% and 31.046% for tax savings; IRS Discount Rate of 2.2%. Calculations are for 

illustration purposes only and should not be considered legal, accounting or other professional advice. Your actual benefits may vary 

depending on your age, timing of your gift and your personal situation.
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“�May the grace of God which is here, be used by those who are here, 

for the love and peace of those who live here or work here.” 

 — Rev. William Johnson

The late Father William Johnson, who was a resident at Regina Health Center (RHC) from 
2008-2009, offered this prayer, which continues to guide staff and resident activities and 
their daily interactions. Many would agree that the grace of God lives at RHC, and that 
the moment anyone steps through the front door, they can feel the presence of love and 
peace. There are many reasons for the calming sense at RHC, with a lot of it due to the 
dedicated and caring staff.

RHC employees regularly receive accolades from the residents for whom they care and 
from family and community members who are grateful that their loved one is in good and 
capable hands. That’s because they witness their dedication. It is not enough that many 
employees trudge through sleet and snow in the wee hours of the morning and night, and 
spend many of the important holidays like Thanksgiving, Christmas and Easter being here 
for the residents. Many still ask, “Is there something else I can do?”

Regina Health Center’s One Heart employee campaign makes it easy for RHC staff to give 
back in yet another way—by donating through payroll deduction. The One Heart employee 
campaign is open to all Sisters of Charity Health System employees to offer them a simple 
payroll deduction to make gifts to RHC and other health system ministries.

Christina Walker, senior vice president of fundraising for the health system, said, “No one 
is ever pressured to make a gift but the opportunity is available for those who just want 
to do one more thing for the ministries they serve. We thank these kind and generous 
individuals who live the mission through care and through their own financial support.”  

In 2015, 34 health system employees donated more than $13,000 to RHC. 

2015 RHC ONE-HEART  
CAMPAIGN DONORS
(Employee donations)

Jenifer L. Arbogast
Linda Begley
Barbara A. Bobula
Carol S. Campbell
David M. Cecero
Janet Cinadr
Barbara J. Craighead
Gary M. Darr
Michael D. Dzion
Laura Fegan
Peggy J. Gliebe
Adam S. Gockowski
Joyce Haynes
Angela T. Iacona
Nancy A. Ilg
Debra A. Kadlec
Karen Kaufman
Terrence P. Kessler
Christine M. Killeen

Juanita J. Lockard
Mary C. McGuirk
Maureen O’Neill-Laszlo
Pasqua (Pat) Rantucci
Sharon L. Rivera
Melissa J. Rogers
Susan Rudin
Judith J. Schieve
Andrew J. Schrader
David K. Stewart
Robin Stursa
Christine Tenik
Mercita A. Thailing
Christina Walker
Mark C. Yantek

employee giving has multiple meanings
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CHARITABLE IRA ROLLOVER FINALLY MADE PERMANENT

On December 18, 2015, President Obama signed into law legislation that makes the Charitable IRA Rollover permanent.  

The Charitable IRA Rollover is a tax provision that allows taxpayers age 70½ or older to distribute money directly from an 

individual retirement account (IRA) to a qualifying charity without paying taxes. Prior to the passing of the permanent law, 

individuals had to wait—in many cases until December—to find out if the provision had been extended, and then they may or 

may not have had time to take advantage of the small window for that particular tax year. With the permanent law in place,  

the waiting game is over.

As much as $100,000 per taxpayer per year can be transferred directly from traditional or Roth IRAs to one or more qualified 

charities, including Regina Health Center, free from federal income tax each year. There may also be state income tax savings. 

These direct transfer gifts count toward required IRA minimum withdrawal amounts for the year of the gift.

In order to use retirement assets for charitable purposes and take advantage of the special tax provision, you do not want to 

withdraw funds, but have the gift amount distributed directly from your IRA to Regina Health Center. If you have check-writing 

privileges on your account, that might be the most efficient way to make gifts directly from your IRA.

For more information about making a direct transfer to Regina Health Center using retirement assets, please call Maureen 

O’Neill-Laszlo in the RHC Mission Support and Donor Relations Office at 330.659.5132 or check with your IRA administrator 

or your tax adviser.
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May 12 CIRCLE OF  

ABIDING LOVE MASS AND  

DONOR RECOGNITION  
(by invitation)

May 25  FRIENDS OF  

REGINA HEALTH CENTER 

GARDEN PARTY AT  

ST. MICHAELS WOODSIDE  
(purchase tickets by calling Georgeann 
Simia at 440.478.4613)

June 13  HOLY-IN-ONE 

GOLF OUTING AT FIRESTONE 

COUNTRY CLUB (Call Kelly DiTurno 
at 330.659.5142 to purchase tickets  
or visit www.holyinone.com)

July 24  EVENING OF 

MUSIC AND GRATITUDE AT 

BLOSSOM MUSIC CENTER   

(by invitation)

August 17 
CAR CRUISE-IN AND  

DONOR PICNIC  (August 24 
rain date) (All are welcome to the 
Car Cruise-In. Call Chris Therens at 
330.659.5154 to register your car.)

Please contact Maureen O’Neill-

Laszlo at 330.659.5132 for more 

information about RHC events, 

unless otherwise indicated.

	    As many of our readers already know, the residents at Regina 

Health Center (RHC) are amazing people. Similarly, many residents and 

visitors would say the RHC staff is amazing. So that residents, families, 

volunteers and other visitors could recognize exceptional service by staff, 

RHC created the Stars on Broadview program. The program recognizes 

staff members with a positive attitude who demonstrate the core values of 

care, compassion, respect, courage, justice or collaboration toward others. 

Recognition for Stars members includes their name posted on a resident-

made gold star that is placed on posters at the entrance of resident dining 

rooms throughout most of the year. Each Stars member is eligible for a 

quarterly drawing to win prizes.  

The stars truly came out in 2015 with 19 employees awarded a gold star 

because they possess the core values of the program. We expect even more 

stars to shine bright in 2016. The program is another way to say thank you 

to the staff that ensure all residents receive the most compassionate and 

holistic health care.

Congratulations to the 2015 Stars on Broadview:

Marianne Abel, Nursing

Irene Bautista, Nursing

Charles Bryant, Maintenance

Jackie Clancy, Activities

Donna Collins, Nursing

Mike Dzion, Transportation 

Katrina Handzel, Dining Services

Joanne Hardin, Housekeeping

Lois Krebs, Nursing

Juanita Lockhard, Medical Secretary

Jerry Modin, Dining Services

Debra Ogle, Nursing

Joanne Parrish, Nursing

Susan Pietras, Nursing

Jackie Robards, Nursing

Laura Schultz, Nursing

Sarvans Singh, Nursing

Chris Therens, Activities

Cara Tuzzolino, Nursing  

Nominate Your Own Star

It’s easy to nominate an employee. The next time you are in the building, 

ask for a Stars on Broadview ballot at one of the nursing stations, complete 

the form and place it in the drop box at the station. Or, call Joyce Haynes, 

assistant administrator, at 330.659.5138 or email her at  

jhaynes@reginahealthcenter.org to nominate your Star.

caregiver  spotlight

RHC Employees Shine  
as Stars on Broadview



rhc upcoming
events

Friends of Regina Health Center “Garden Party”
The Friends of Regina Health Center members are hosting a garden party Wednesday, May 25 at St. Michael’s 
Woodside Party Center, 5025 Mill Road, Broadview Heights. Sip on wine or tea and enjoy a vintage bridal dress 
show presented by VIVA. Proceeds from the event go directly toward improvements to resident spaces or programs 
at RHC. For more information about attending the event or to learn how you can serve RHC residents through the 

Friends of Regina Health Center group, call Georgeann Simia at 440.478.4613.

Circle of Abiding Love Mass and Donor Recognition Ceremony
On May 12, Regina Health Center will host the annual Circle of Abiding Love Mass and Recognition Ceremony for 
leadership donors and those aspiring to be. This special event begins with Mass celebrated by the Most Reverend 
Roger W. Gries, O.S.B. New leadership donors are asked to approach the altar to receive a commemorative gift of 
thanks for their generous support. They will also be photographed with Bishop Gries and Sister Judith Ann Karam, 
CSA, congregational leader for the Sisters of Charity of St. Augustine. This year will be extra special as Bishop Gries 
will bless the new annual donor wall in Regina Health Center’s main lobby. The Mass and blessing will be followed by 
a delicious dinner prepared by Regina Health Center Chef John Bush and his staff. Watch for invitations in early April.

  17th Annual Holy-In-One
Regina Health Center hits the green 

at Firestone Country Club Monday, 
June 13 for the 17th annual Holy-In-One 

Golf Outing. Most Reverend Roger W. 
Gries, O.S.B., is the honorary chair and Joe Maurer serves as 
chairperson of this successful event. Many thanks to Donley’s 
for again being this year’s event sponsor. Registration and 
lunch begin at 10 a.m. with a noon tee-off time on two of 
Firestone’s award-winning courses. Golf is followed by a 
cocktail reception and dinner, as well as great auction prizes. 
The 2015 outing was the most successful yet with more 
than $208,000 raised to support the mission of providing 
compassionate and holistic health care for aging and infirmed 
religious, diocesan priests and laity. We look forward to 
seeing our past sponsors and golfers at this “must-go-to” golf 
outing, and love to see new faces. All are welcome, but we 
encourage you to sign up soon because sponsorships and golf 
spots sell out fast. The Pebble Beach vacation raffle is another 
Holy-In-One highlight. Purchase a ticket for $100 and have a 
1 in 200 chance of winning this all-inclusive vacation for two 
that includes round-trip air, ocean view room, two rounds of 
golf, rental car and a gift certificate to be used toward meals 
or other Pebble Beach amenities. The Pebble Beach vacation 
is sponsored by Yanke Bionics. Call Kelly DiTurno today at 
330.659.5142 to sign up or to purchase your chance to win the 
Pebble Beach vacation, or visit www.holyinone.com.

AUCTION ITEMS NEEDED
Dear Regina Health Center Supporters and Friends,

The 2016 Holy-In-One Golf Outing is scheduled for 
June 13. As is the case each year, the evening’s silent 
and live auctions are important contributors to the 
success of our event for the benefit of residents of 
Regina Health Center. With that in mind, we hope that 
you will help us secure worthy items for the auction. 
Please consider donating or soliciting any of these 
popular items: 

• Gift Certificates to Akron/Cleveland-area restaurants
• Golf gift certificates
• Golf items
• Sports memorabilia items
• Tickets to Broadway plays/concerts 
• �Tickets to Browns, Cavs and Indians games and  
other popular sporting events

• Gourmet food, wine or themed gift baskets

If you have an item to contribute, please contact 
Kelly DiTurno at 330.659.5142 or kditurno@
reginahealthcenter.org. We would appreciate all 
donations by May 15. As always, thank you for your 
generosity and support of this popular event. We 
cannot succeed without you! 

Kathy Welsh & Lynn Yanke

Chairs, 2016 Holy-In-One Auction Committee
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Thank you to the donors who gave either cash or other items in response to wish list 

items in our last newsletter. Several items were purchased to enhance the lives of the 

residents. Listed below are new items that have been requested from the residents or 

caregivers for resident use. We appreciate monetary gifts for use of the item designated. 

If an excess of gifts is received for a particular item, your gift will be directed to the 

annual fund to further our mission. Thank you for your support.

wish list

regina health center
5232 broadview road
richfield, ohio 44286

330 659 4161

reginahealthcenter.org

Nonprofit Org. 
U.S. Postage 

PAID

Cleveland, OH 
Permit No. 2364

A Ministry of the Sisters of Charity Health System
Regina Health Center has chosen to print responsibly  

on paper containing post-consumer recycled fiber.

NURSING NEEDS

Several resident comfort and therapy items are needed, including:

Therabands (2)	 $140.00 each

Hotpacs (3)	 $35.00 each

Weights (4) 	 $15.00 each

Multi-use exerciser (1)  	 $202.00

Exercise Step System (1) 	 $94.00 each

ACTIVITY NEEDS	

Digital camera for resident events, new resident photos (1)	 $150.00

At times we receive more gifts than needed for a wish list item.  

Please know that funds not needed for wish list items will be applied to the general fund.

Please note: Gift planning and financial 

information contained in this newsletter are 

offered for general interest and is not to be 

interpreted as legal or professional advice. Please 

consult with your attorney, financial or tax 

adviser for information specific to your situation.  


